
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Inc. Village of Head of the Harbor 

St. James, New York  

 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be 

held by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Head-of-the-

Harbor at 500 North Country Road, St. James, New York, on the 

17th of January 2024 at 7:00 PM to consider enactment of the 

following Local Law: 

 

LOCAL LAW (Intro.) NO. 3  OF 2023 

REPEALING CHAPTER 149 OF THE CODE OF THE VILLAGE OF HEAD OF THE 

HARBOR ENTITLED “TREES” AND CREATING A NEW CHAPTER 149 ENTITLED 

“TREES” 

 

SUMMARY 

 

It is the intent of this local law to allow the 

Village of Head-of-the-Harbor to amend chapter 149 of 

the  code  of  the  village  of  Head  of  the Harbor 

The Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of 

Head of the Harbor hereby finds that there is a direct 

relationship between the planting and management of 

trees and the preservation of natural vegetation in 

populated areas of the Village and the health, safety 

and welfare of Village residents, and that trees and 

natural vegetation are related to the natural, scenic 

and aesthetic values and the physical and visual 

qualities of the environment which the Village is 

obligated to protect. This is a summary.  A full copy 

of the local law is available at the office of the 

Village Clerk during regular office hours. 

At said public hearing any persons 

interested will be given an opportunity to be 

heard. 

Village Hall is accessible to the handicapped. 

 

Dated: December 26, 2023 

       Margaret O’Keefe 

       Village Clerk 

       Village of Head-of-the-Harbor 

 


